
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

13 March 2023 

 
NATIONAL OFFICE MEMORANDUM 
No. 31 ,  s. 2023 

 
TO  : National Executive Board Members 

National Office Directors 
Regional Scout Directors 
Council Scout Executives/ Officers-in-Charge 

Adults in Scouting 
 
SUBJECT : APR VISION 2020 AND BEYOND SURVEY 

 
 

1. The World Scout Bureau – Asia Pacific Region is inviting the Boy Scouts of the 
Philippines to take part in the APR Vision 2020 and Beyond Survey for the 
continuous improvement of Scouting in the Asia-Pacific Region in the light of APR 

Vision 2020 and as part of the process in developing the next APR triennial plan. 
 

2. The survey aims to get the views of Young Members and Adult Leaders as well as 
young people who are non-members and would like to determine where Scouting 
stands in the following areas: 

 

• Is Scouting recognized as the leading and preferred educational movement? 
• Does Scouting offer relevant programmes to young people? 

• Does Scouting reach all segments of society? 

• How does Scouting position itself in post-pandemic period? 
 
 

Specifically, the survey would like to achieve the following: 
 

• Understand the impact of Scouting in Asia-Pacific Region based on APR  
        Vision 2020. 

• Use this impact to reposition Scouting in the post-pandemic era 

• Share results with the participating National Scout Organizations (NSOs) as 
their guide in their national strategic planning and for resetting the direction 
of Scouting in their countries. 

 

3. The target respondents for this survey are the following: 
 

• Young People both Scouts and non-Scouts, ages 15 to 25 years old 

• Adult Leaders who are in charge of Youth Programme, Youth Engagement, 
Adults in Scouting and Key Leaders, ages 18 years old and above 

 

4. Here are the links of the survey questionnaire via Google Form: 
 

• https://forms.gle/w6e4Fvg1HEwqLmp26 - Adult Leaders 

• https://forms.gle/EaCUTZgCJGHH7yH78 - Non-Members 
• https://forms.gle/mY3j8RArL5s5ZUf2A - Members 
 

5. Respondents are advised to answer the survey on or before 7 April 2023.  
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6. Results will be reported and will form part of the report be presented to the APR 
Scout Leaders Summit in 2024. 

 
7. For further queries, you may refer them directly to Ms. Ma. Elainne H. Pare, 

Administrative Officer I of Public Relations and Communications Office at 

elainnepare@scouts.org.ph or bsp.prco@scouts.org.ph.  
 
8. For strict compliance and widest dissemination. 

 

 

 
DIOSDADO M. SAN ANTONIO 
OIC-Secretary General 

 
PRCO/mehp. 
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